JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL

WORK SESSION

April 5, 2001
A work session of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Lawn Avenue School, 55 Lawn Avenue, at 7:10 PM by Town Council President David J. Long.  The following members were present:


Kenneth G. Littman, Vice President


Craig A. Amerigian


Bruce W. McIntyre


David Swain

Also present were:


Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator/Finance Director


Arlene D. Kalooski, Town Clerk

A. Lauriston Parks, Esq., Town Solicitor

Lisa Bryer, Town Planner

Betty Hubbard, Planning Commission Chair

Others present were:

James Turrenne

Sue Barker

Brenda Dillman

1)
Proposed On-Site Wastewater Management Ordinance

The Town Planner presented changes to the proposed ordinance resulting from the hearing on  March 26, 2001.  The changes are filed with the Town Clerk and dated as subsequent changes discussed at Town Workshop on April 5, 2001.

In addition to the changes (deletions and additions) the Council discussed their concern with cesspools in the Jamestown Shores area.   Ms. Dillman noted that cesspools are a substandard system and could be eligible for grant money if Jamestown adopts a Wastewater Management Ordinance.  

Ms. Dillman noted that the preparation of the ordinance is covered under a grant; however, in future years the implementation and administration would require man-hours and expenses for maintaining a computer database.  Ms. Dillman estimated that the costs could be $10,000.00 to $12,000.00 per year.  This brought about a discussion of assessing an annual fee of $30.00 to $40.00 to residents with individual sewage systems.  Ms. Dillman stated that the cost could go down after the inventory is complete and is just a maintenance function administratively.   It is believed that there are approximately 2000 systems on the island and Ms. Dillman estimated that it would take approximately five years to complete the inventory.  

There was some concern raised on the manner in which a resident would be notified under the section relating to enforcement.  It was the consensus of the Council that certified mail, return receipt should be used.  

The Council raised questions relating to the qualifications of the inspectors.  Ms. Dillman suggested that the qualifications should be outlined in the rules and regulations to be defined by the Town Council following the acceptance of this proposed ordinance.

The necessity of backwashing filtering systems was discussed at great length.  Ms. Dillman informed the Council that she was waiting for some technical information and would forward it to the Council.

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to adjourn the work session at 8:30 PM.  So unanimously voted.
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